


 

  

8. Pfeffer, A., Buddle, B.M., Aldwell, F.E. (1994). Tuberculosis in the brushtail possum (Trichosaurus vulpecula) after 

intracheal innoculation with a low dose of Mycobacterium bovis. Journal of Comparative Pathology, 111: 353-63 

 

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review our response to your information request. Information about how to do 

this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jennifer Berryman 

Senior Advisor, Business Services and Performance 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/




 

 

20 December 2021 

 

Michael Speth 

By email: conzar@gmail.com  

 

 

Dear Michael 

Thank you for your email in relation to our letter of 16 December addressing your information request of 29 November.  I 

can confirm that MPI passed on the full details of your request, and that we have provided all information that we hold in 

relation to M. bovis causing TB.  As stated in our 16 December letter, the information we provided to you is publicly available 

but was provided in the interests of good will. 

If the provided information does not meet your requirements, we unfortunately do not hold the information you have 

requested, and we cannot think of any other agency that would hold it, or whose functions would be more closely 

connected to it. We are therefore refusing your request under section 18(g) of the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) 

because the information is not held. 

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review our response to your information request. Information about how to do 

this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jennifer Berryman 

Senior Advisor, Business Services and Performance 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/

